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Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 (boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca)  
 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: EB-2018-0263: Leave-to-Construct Application by EPCOR Natural Gas 
Limited Partnership  

Re: Letter of Comment of EPCOR re Intervenor Requests 

EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (“EPCOR”) is in receipt of, and has no 
objections to, the intervenor requests of Enbridge Gas Inc., the Southern Bruce 
Municipalities (as defined in the Borden Ladner Gervais letter of April 12, 2019), the 
Municipality of Brockton, and Anwaatin Inc. 

EPCOR is also in receipt of the late intervention request of the Industrial Gas Users 
Association (“IGUA”) dated April 16, 2019.  While EPCOR does not object to IGUA’s 
participation in the above proceeding, EPCOR is concerned with IGUA’s proposed scope 
of intended participation, particularly regarding IGUA’s reference to “the appropriate 
allocation of costs associated with natural gas system expansions and reinforcements in 
general, and the appropriate framework for facilitating economic gas system expansions to 
heretofore unserved communities in particular.”   

EPCOR is concerned that IGUA’s participation will focus on issues that have been 
addressed or will be addressed by the Ontario Energy Board (the “OEB”) in other 
proceedings.  In granting intervenor status to all proposed intervenors (including IGUA), 
EPCOR respectfully requests that the OEB set conditions on the scope of intervenor 
participation limited to the issues before the OEB directly relevant to EPCOR’s leave-to-
construct application.   
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Yours very truly, 
 
 
 

Patrick G. Welsh 
 
c (email only): Richard King, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP  

Bruce Brandell/Dana Bissoondatt, EPCOR  
 Proposed Intervenors in EB-2018-0263 

 


